
Waterbury Cemetery Commission 

Feb 5, 2018 Meeting – 4 PM 

Steele Community Room 

Meeting Minutes 

Present:  Jack Carter, Betty Jones, John Woodruff, Barbara Walton 

Guest: Jane Evans, Waterbury Center Resident 

Minutes of January 8, 2019 meeting were approved 

Discussion 

 Restoration, Resetting and Repairing stones in Hope and Old Center Cemeteries 

1. Jack Carter gave a written report and scan disk to the committee from James Woodman. The 

report includes information on the 52 stones that were reset, repaired or restored in 2018. The 

cleaning of stones is done separately and isn’t included in the report. 

 

 Assignment: Barbara will put report information in a spreadsheet. 

 

2. The Allen stone in Hope will be reset after the nearby stump is removed in the spring. 

Old Center Cemetery    

1. Committee discussed and agreed upon the moving of the shed from Old Center to the Maple 

Street Cemetery. And possibly place the        shed on the current building located in the cemetery 

which will be torn down.  Jack also suggested that the shed might be placed at the site   of the 

current bulletin board and used as a “gatehouse” and a place of information and to put watering 

cans and trash/recycle bins. 

General Financial: 2019 Budget – Bill Shepeluk, Town Manager 

1. Discussed with the committee the current 2019 budget and in the upcoming April 2019 meeting 

we will discuss what appropriate investments will help us accomplish the goals of maintaining 

our cemeteries. 

Guest: Jane Evans, Resident of Waterbury 

1. Jane offered her support of volunteering in the area of landscaping, “what could she do to 

help”? She also suggested that the parking area at the Old Center Cemetery could be improved 

by putting up a parking sign and smooth out the parking area. Make the area more noticeable as 

a parking area. Committee also suggested to Jane several other individuals in the area of 

landscaping that would also welcome her volunteer efforts. John also mentioned to Jane that 

committee would welcome proposals to the committee for consideration.  

 



Assignment: Committee to check with Jane about painting the fence rails and posts black.  

 

Meeting adjourned at 5:40 PM. There is no meeting in March due to Town Meeting. Next 

meeting is Tuesday, April 2, 2019 at 4PM 

Respectfully submitted Barbara Walton 


